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Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
December is upon us and itôs getting chilly!  Please 

ensure that your children dress appropriately for the cold 

weather. 

With all the exciting events that occurred in November, 

the month flew by!  At the beginning of the month we had 

our Remembrance Day Assembly.  It is great to see the 

grade 3 and 4 students developing into strong 

leaders.  I enjoyed the variety of contributions from 

students, including a PowerPoint presentation with 

artwork based on the book, What does Peace feel 

Like?  It was nice to see some family members who 

were able to share this experience with our students 

and staff.  

The following week, our grade 4 students left for 

three days camping at the Cheakamus Education 

Center! The experience was a memorable one.  

Thank you to our PAC for your fundraising efforts and to those parents 

who helped with transportation.  

Our grade 3 students have been participating in Swim to Survive lessons 

at Templeton Pool every Tuesday afternoon this past 

month.  These are valuable skills for our young 

students to learn if they are in a difficult situation near 

a body of water.  

We had another good turn-out to our B.E.A.R. reading 

event in the library.  Thank you to family members 

who continue to join our students as we engage in 

shared reading.   

We were very fortunate to have a special guest provide us 

with excellent workshops on bees and pollination for all of 

our classes during our Gardening day.  Thank you to Lori 

Weidenhammer for coming to Tillicum. 

 Continued... 

 

School Hours 

Arrive 

on time! 

Leave 

on time! 
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PRO D DAY 

Monday, December 5 

Students do not 

 attend school. 

continued from previous pageé. 

The month ended with a student of the month assembly, the Books for Me program, and a visit 

from the student leaders at Hastings Elementary School as they support our grade 4 students in 

their gradual transition to a new school next year. 

To note, our school is receiving new lighting fixtures.  The crew will be working at Tillicum for the 

next few months as they replace every ceiling light fixture in our school. 

Also, we have some exciting news for students, staff, and 

parents of Tillicumé June Goldsmith and CBCôs Music in the 

Mornings are providing us with an excellent musical 

performance, A Touch of Brass, on Tuesday, December 13 at 

11:00 AM! Families are welcome to attend this presentation. 

Enjoy the last two weeks before the winter holiday! 

 
Tassie Harris 
Tillicum Vice Principal 
 

Tillicumôs ñHour of Codeò 
December 9, 2016 

 

The Hour of Code, which takes place during Computer Science Education 

week, is a global movement reaching over 100 million students in over 180 

countries.  

Tillicum is going to host our first ever Hour of Code event throughout the day 

on Friday, December 9. Classes will be visiting the library to receive an 

introduction to the world of coding and to participate in some simple coding 

activities.   

If you would like more information on the Hour of Code and to check out free activities, check out 

their website at:  https://hourofcode.com/ca  

LUNCH ENVELOPES 

December Hot Lunch 

envelopes are due by 

December 1. 

https://hourofcode.com/ca


2017 Kindergarten Registration Information 
 
Kindergarten Registration packages are available at the school office any time.  You can register for next 
year after November 1, 2016. 
 
Criteria for early Kindergarten registration at Tillicum Community Annex 
is as follows: 
1. Your child must be born in 2012. 

2. You must live in the Tillicum/Hastings catchment area. 

3. You child must be born in Canada.  - Note: If your child was 

born outside of Canada, you need to report to the (DRPC) and 

complete the initial Kindergarten application there.   You can find 

more information here:  http://go.vsb.bc.ca/schools/drpc  

 
All Kindergarten applicants are required to submit an application to their English catchment elementary 

school.  This includes families who wish to apply for choice programs (French Immersion, Montessori, etc.) 

and/or a cross boundary placement. 

The priority registration period for Kindergarten opens on Tuesday, November 1 and closes on Tuesday, 

January 31.   Students who submit an application within this priority period will be accommodated 

before late applicants.   

 
When you register at Tillicum you must bring the following: 

1. Proof of residence in Vancouver  
  Home Owners:  Recent property tax paper 
  Renters:  Rental agreement plus a recent bill invoice showing parent name and address 

 2. Childôs birth certificate (showing parentsô names) 
 3.  Immunization Records 
 4. Parent picture ID (passport, driver license, Citizenship card,etc. 

  
We suggest you pick up a ñKindergarten Registration Packageò from the Tillicum office (or call the office if 
you have a child at our school and weôll send home a package with them.).  There is a registration form 
inside or you can fill it out online and print it off.    

 

 

What If It Snows? 

Around this time of year, we often have parents asking what to do if it snows in 

Vancouver.  It is rare that we would get enough to snow to close down any 

schools, but if it is snowing out and you are wondering if the school is open, 

please do the following: 

¶ Check out the Vancouver School Board website at 
www.vsb.bc.ca  .  The website will post a notice if schools are closed. 

¶ Listen to the news on the radio, or watch the morning news on the local TV 
networks.  During their news broadcast, they will announce any school closures. 

¶ Please do not phone the school to check if the school is open.   

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sites/default/files/APP-SC-001_Student_Application.pdf


Division 1 learning 

about bees with Lori  

Weidenhammer 



FROM THE TILLICUM PAC 
 

Hello Parents and Guardians, 

It is hard to believe that we are at the end of November already.  We have had a 
busy month with fundraising and so grateful of all the support from our Tillicum 
families.   

 

Our Poinsettia sales raised $413.  Plants can be picked up this Thursday, December 1, 
after 3:00 PM in the school library. 

 

This month the Scholastic order raised $153!  The books should arrive within 
the next week 

 

Purdy's orders have been placed and were just waiting on a final number for 
amount raised but it is over $700! You can pick up Purdysô orders on Thursday, 
December 15, at 3:00 PM.  

 

We are having our annual holiday bake sale on Tuesday, December 13, at 3:00 
PM.  All items will be between $1 and $2.  A notice went home with info about the 
bake sale.  If you are able to contribute items for the sale, please send back the 
slip so we know how many items we will have. 

Our next PAC meeting is this Thursday, December 1, at 6:00 PM.  

Thanks for everything you do at Tillicum. 

Jaclyn Reyes, PAC Chair 

 

 

  

November:         
Div. 1: Keleigh and Noah 

Div 2: Ben Y   
 Div 3:  Ben C, Maiya, Damien and Dominic 

 Div 4: Francisco and Charlotte 
 Div 5: Zara and Everett 



Division 4ôs Owl Research Project 


